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Bid: Replacement 5-Ton Snow 
Plow Truck #274 

 
 
 

Resolution 
Ordinance       
Motion 
Discussion Only 

Nan Newlon, P.E. 
Director of Public Works 

 

SYNOPSIS 
A motion is requested to approve the purchase of a replacement 2014 Mack GU532 5-ton snow plow truck 
from Pozzo Truck Center, Inc. of Gary, Indiana in the amount of $182,334. 
 

STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The goals for 2011-2018 identified Exceptional Municipal Services. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT 
The adopted FY14 budget includes $220,000 in the Equipment Replacement Fund for the purchase of two 
one-ton trucks. These are being deferred to future years to use this available funding for a more urgent 
need.  
 

 

BACKGROUND 
The 2014 Fleet Replacement Plan includes the replacement of two 1-ton dump trucks which are assigned 
to the Public Works Department. The Fleet Team reviewed the condition and use of these trucks and 
recommended that vehicle #274, a 1996 Ford LN8000 5-ton dump truck, be replaced this year and the 
replacement of the two smaller trucks be deferred.  
 
A Call for Bids was published in accordance with established Village policy. Four (4) bids were received 
on June 6, 2014.  A summary of the bids is as follows: 
 

Vendor Make/Model Price  
JX Peterbilt, Bolingbrook, IL Peterbilt 348 $150,950 Not responsive 
TransChicago Truck Group, Elmhurst, IL Freightliner 108SD $179,000 Not responsive 
Pozzo Truck Center, Inc., Gary, IN Mack GU532 $182,334  
Lindco Equipment Sales, Inc., Merrilville, IN Mack GU532 $183,741  
 
The two lowest bids were considered non-responsive. The bid from JX Peterbilt includes a lighter-duty 
chassis and powertrain than specified without the deicing equipment required in the specification. The 
second low bid from TransChicago Truck Group cannot meet the specified timeline for delivery and 
would not be here in time for the start of winter. The third low bid from Pozzo Truck Center meets all of 
the Village’s specifications and will be delivered in time for the beginning of the winter season. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Contract Documents 

UPDATE & RECOMMENDATION 
This item was discussed at the July 1, 2014 Village Council meeting. In response to a question from 
Council, the current 5-ton dump truck was scheduled to be replaced in 2015. Staff recommends approval 
on the July 8, 2014 Consent Agenda. 
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